
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 24, 2014 
 

Item 49, Report No. 30, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by the 
Council of the City of Vaughan on June 24, 2014. 
 
 
 
49 OPEN STREETS PILOT- 2015 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the 
following resolution submitted by Regional Councillor Schulte, dated June 17, 2014: 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 
Submitted by Regional Councillor Deb Schulte 
 
Whereas, the City of Vaughan supports active transportation through a number of initiatives 
identified in Green Directions Vaughan, Active Together and our Transportation Master Plan; and  
 
Whereas, an open streets or car free day event means temporarily making the streets available 
to a city’s residents so that they have a safe and free space for recreational and sports activities 
while vehicles are prohibited over a 4-5 hour period of time; and 
 
Whereas, an open streets event has the potential for a community to adopt healthier lifestyles, 
improve social cohesion, develop new ways of interacting with their cities, catalyze economic 
reactivation of a community and protect the environment by improving air quality; and 
 
Whereas, open streets events successfully held in other Ontario municipalities could provide a 
framework to model this type of event after; and  
 
Whereas, a number of community members and York Region’s Active Transportation group have 
expressed interest in assisting to host the event on an west-east route across Vaughan which is 
expected to attract 500-600 people; and 
 
Whereas, within Green Directions Vaughan, Vaughan’s Community Sustainability and Master 
Plan, the City is committed to providing leadership by implementing and sharing sustainable best 
practices with the community;  
 
It Is therefore recommended: 
 
1. That City of Vaughan staff from Environmental Sustainability, Development / Transportation 

Engineering and Recreation work with community partners to explore the feasibility of 
piloting an Open Street day in  2015; 

 
2. That City of Vaughan staff report back to Council in Q1, 2015 on the financial, logistical and 

administrative resources required to execute such an event. 
 

Attachments 
 

What is OPEN STREETS TO? 
 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 


